

December 30, 2022

Subject: EMWD Project Update – Construction Near Your Residence

Dear Neighbor:

On behalf of Eastern Municipal Water District (EMWD), we would like to update you about on-going construction activities that have and will take place over the next several months near your residence in Moreno Valley.

In late 2020, EMWD began construction on the Perris North Groundwater Program (Program), which will provide long-term water quality and supply benefits to the region.

The Program includes several projects throughout the City of Moreno Valley, with many phases of work, including a few near your neighborhood. EMWD is pleased to provide you with the following updates on each component of the Program:

- Wells 65 and 66 Ironwood Avenue
 - o Location: Along Ironwood Avenue; between Heacock Street and Nita Drive
 - Project Update:
 - Phase I COMPLETED: The drilling phase for these wells has been completed.
 - Phase II EMWD will soon bid a second portion of the project to construct the piping, structure, and motors needed to operate these wells.
 - Estimated Construction Start: Summer 2023
- Wells 206 and 207 Perris North Groundwater Treatment Facility
 - o Location: Along Perris Boulevard; between Cottonwood Avenue and Bay Avenue
 - Project Update:
 - Phase I COMPLETED: The drilling phase for these wells has been completed.

- Phase II EMWD will soon bid a second portion of the project to construct the piping, structure, motors, and treatment facilities needed to operate these wells.
 - Estimated Construction Start: Summer 2023
- Well 208 Santiago Drive
 - Location: Along Santiago Drive at the City of Moreno Valley Corporate Yard
 - Project Update:
 - Phase I COMPLETED: The drilling phase for these wells has been completed.
 - Phase II EMWD will soon bid a second portion of the project to construct the piping, structure, and motors needed to operate these wells.
 - <u>Estimated Construction Start</u>: Summer 2023
- Well 209 Victoriano
 - <u>Location</u>: Along Los Cabos Drive at Victoriano Park
 - Project Update:
 - Phase I COMPLETED: The drilling phase for these wells has been completed.
 - Phase II EMWD will soon bid a second portion of the project to construct the piping, structure, and motors needed to operate these wells.
 - Estimated Construction Start: Summer 2023
- Raw Water Conveyance Pipeline Project: This work is being completed in phases to help minimize impacts to the community.
 - Phase I COMPLETED
 - Location: Primarily along Sweet Grass Drive and Flaming Arrow Drive
 - Project Timeline: Spring 2021 Fall 2021
 - Phase II CONSTRUCTION STARTING SOON
 - Location: Primarily along Kitching Street
 - Estimated Construction Start: Spring/Summer 2023
 - Phase III
 - Location: Primarily along Perris Boulevard
 - Estimated Construction Start: Late 2023
- Series of Monitoring Wells
 - Locations and timeline are still being determined.

rage

Please note that the construction start periods are rough estimates as the industry continues to work through supply chain issues. Prior to and throughout the construction of these projects, EMWD will provide you with more information regarding project specifics and any updated timelines for that work.

In addition to this Program, EMWD has active construction on other large projects in the City of Moreno Valley. To learn more, please visit: www.emwd.org/moreno-valley-projects.

Traffic control measures will be in place, as approved by the City of Moreno Valley, including flag operators to help direct traffic in the construction zones. EMWD asks that motorists please use extra caution for the safety of our work crews and the surrounding community.

EMWD appreciates your patience and understanding as we work to complete these important projects. As part of our commitment to our customers, EMWD will keep you updated on the status of this work. You may visit www.emwd.org/perrisnorth to see a map outlining projects mentioned in this letter, to sign up for e-notifications and to learn more.

Should you have any questions, please contact me at 951-928-3777, ext. 4370, or at ramireal@emwd.org.

Sincerely,

Alma Ramirez

Public Affairs Officer

Si necesita esta carta traducida en Español o si tiene alguna pregunta sobre la información que contiene esta carta, favor de comunicarse conmigo al 951-928-3777 ext. 4370 o por correo electrónico: ramireal@emwd.org